
El Camino College

Parking Committee Meeting
May 4, 2011
Present:  Beverly Gilmore, Patty Gebert, Dal Toruno, Erick Mendoza, Gary Robertson, 
Also attending: Randy Lamm from Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority
The meeting began at 3:05 p.m.  
The minutes of the March 8, 2011 meeting were approved as written.
New Sign at Crenshaw 
The new signage around the campus looks great.  However, the new sign at the Lot A south exit at Crenshaw Boulevard blocks the view of on-coming vehicles in lane #1.  Sgt. Jonathan Ott spoke with Tom Brown from Facilities.  The sign will be moved back.

Loading/Unloading Zone 
Parents and staff members have complained about cars that park at the Loading/
Unloading Zone in front of the Administration Building.  There is adequate signage there advising drivers that it is a loading/unloading zone only.  Parents and staff members would like the rule enforced.  Cadets have been instructed to advise drivers in that area.
The police department will do a survey to identify the peak hours when this needs to be enforced.
Field Trip Loading/Unloading Location
Students from the Natural Sciences area go on field trips.  Past practice has been that they will load/unload their gear at the northwest corner of the police department.  Their gear blocks the first parking stall as well as the back door of the chief’s office.  Can the location be changed?  Dal will speak with Dean Jean Shankweiler about a new location.

South Bay Metro Green Line Extension

Mr. Randy Lamm from the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority made a presentation on the South Bay metro Green Line Extension.  The project is scheduled to start in 2014 with service as early as 2018.
The meeting ended at 3:50 p.m.
